
                

 

 

 

               Dear friend,                                                    May 2021 Newsletter 

             We are excited to report pallet #4 making its way to Zambia!  Edward should have it by 

the first of May!  We are excited to report the ongoing mass mailing outreach to S.F., L.A., and 

Nashville!  Cards steadily come in from those interested and we still hear from mailings to 

Michigan and Texas!  Praise the Lord!  Books continue to fly out of the ministry to the four 

corners of the earth!! 

             As I type this, it is the first week of April.  The book is done, just about ready to go to 

the printing house in West Virginia.  I was done, but it was suggested that another chapter be 

added so it has taken a little bit longer.  In last month’s newsletter, I mentioned about Ted 

Wilson apologizing to a young man for saying the mark of the beast was any day of the week 

other than the 7th day Sabbath.  Wilson made that comment back in 2014 in Grand Rapids, 

Michigan at an ASI meeting during a panel discussion. He declared that the mark of the beast is 

any day of the week other than the 7th day Sabbath.  On the panel were Mark Finley and James 

Rafferty, among others, and they said NOTHING!  While Wilson made this statement on 3ABN, 

he could tell a young man in private that he was wrong and that made everything right!?!   

              Surprise, surprise; Ted Wilson LIED to the young man.  He has repeated this statement 

in a book put out recently called ‘Almost Home. In the book it lists the chapter “Good News 

about the Judgment.”  In this chapter it says, “God’s people will worship on the seventh-day 

Sabbath and treat it as a holy day.  This regard for the day God calls His is the “sign” that these 

people are His too. Conversely, attempting to substitute any other day of the week in place of 

the seventh-day Sabbath is the mark of the beast – the mark identifying those who disregard 

God and His will.”   Again, the March 2021 edition of Adventist World p. 21, published by the 

General Conference of Seventh-day Adventists, has just announced a new Three Angels’ 

Message “project” for “church members.” This announcement was made during an interview 

with President Ted Wilson. Ted Wilson explained the new project and shared his views about the 



mark of the beast. He said: “All of this is closely tied into the three angels’ messages, helping 

people know that God is the Creator, that we need to turn away from false religious practices that 

constitute Babylon in mixing truth with error, and that we are to avoid the mark of the beast – 

false worship on a day other than the seventh-day Sabbath.”  

               Friend, Ted Wilson has not stopped calling the mark of the beast any day of the week 

other than the 7th day Sabbath!  He flat out lied to the young man who spoke with me on the 

phone.  And where are the voices denouncing Wilson’s continued bold and false claims of 

prophetic interpretation?  Mark Finley, you know what the mark of the beast is, don’t you?  

Then, why do you say nothing as the president of the Gen. Conf. continues to splatter egg all 

over his face?  And, how about you, 3ABN?  Do you know, Danny Shelton, what the mark of the 

beast is?  And why do you remain silent when bold apostasy rings out from Ted Wilson’s 

presidential chair?  Or, how about you Steve Wohlberg, or Doug Bachelor, or James Rafferty, or 

Ivor Meyers?  Why do you all clamp up when the GC president makes a fool of himself and you 

say nothing?  Shame on all of you and shame on all those who uphold these men who REFUSE 

to rebuke sin and apostasy in high places.  “His watchmen are blind: they are all ignorant, they 

are all dumb dogs, they cannot bark; sleeping, lying down, loving to slumber. Yea, they are 

greedy dogs which can never have enough, and they are shepherds that cannot understand: they 

all look to their own way, every one for his gain, from his quarter.”  Isaiah 56:10, 11 

              “Those who have been thrust out to bear a plain, pointed testimony, in the fear of God to 

reprove wrong, to labor with all their energies to build up God’s people, and to establish them 

upon important points of present truth, have too often received censure instead of sympathy and 

help, while those who, like yourself, have taken a noncommittal position, are thought to be 

devoted, and to have a mild spirit. God does not thus regard them. The forerunner of Christ’s 

first advent was a very plainspoken man. He rebuked sin, and called things by their right names. 

He laid the ax at the root of the tree. He thus addressed one class of professed converts who came 

to be baptized of him in Jordan: “O generation of vipers, who hath warned you to flee from the 

wrath to come? Bring forth therefore fruits meet for repentance.... And now also the ax is laid 

unto the root of the trees: therefore, every tree which bringeth not forth good fruit is hewn down, 

and cast into the fire.” In this fearful time, just before Christ is to come the second time, God’s 

faithful preachers will have to bear a still more pointed testimony than was borne by John the 



Baptist. A responsible, important work is before them; and those who speak smooth things, God 

will not acknowledge as His shepherds. A fearful woe is upon them.”   Testimonies, vol. 1, pg. 

321  

              I wonder how the Lord regards the current goings on with Ted Wilson and those who 

refuse to rebuke him?  A fearful woe is upon them! 

              From Australia “Thank you! dear Mr. and Mrs. Hughes. Thank you so much for your 

parcel, which I received on Friday. Most amazing books which I love to read. How wonderful 

the truth is, which for many years before, I had not always followed. Love your wonderful 

sermons especially behind the door series, and the amount of history I learned was so beneficial. 

I am so hurt for you when people may upset you because you only tell the truth. my GOD richly 

bless you and the family, and the wonderful congregation that hears your message every 

SABBATH. Kind regards to all, George Ioannidis.” 

              From Edward “Did you know P.B that God called you to shift and transform the faith 

and religion in Africa at such a time when the word of God was really inadequate!! Yes, for the 

past several years, your sincere, forthright hand with cutting truth has unceasingly kept sending 

the tracts, books, DVDs and on air. Thousands of people across this continent have heard and 

have continued to hear and understand the awesome everlasting gospel from your voice. 

Muslims, Hindus and white people living in Africa have heard the spoken word of God through 

your uplifted hands. I can testify to you that in Southern, Central, East with a few parts of North 

Africa and West Africa, the materials have successfully reached strange African nationals and 

visitors. The radio has added to that but is not heard in some places but the amazing DVDs with 

books have penetrated hills, mountains and crossed rivers and deserts to reach truth seekers. I 

merely send materials to contacts who give me updates of what is going on. The Sabbath and the 

Law of God has been revealed to those who never knew this. It was for the first time some Kings 

and Chiefs of Africa to read EGW books like GC, DA with a lot more. Only God knows how He 

is working on such hearts of all these people. The pallet movement with the priority boxes have 

touched many lives of the clergy, those in governments and certain presidents like our former 

President of Zambia Fredrick Chiluba, Levy Mwanawasa. These two late presidents had an 

opportunity to read the books and watch a DVD or VHS tape then. This is all to God’s glory. I 

remember in 2004 David Wilson telling me to scatter more materials that you used me which I 



used to send to extreme North of Zambia during weekends. Why am I saying all this, it is 

because of God love that we have seen and cherished from your hands and that everlasting truth 

of God. We are safe and secured on this cause of God because we have learned a lot and are yet 

to keep learning. God will protect you and take care a special guard on you.  Now, there is a 

white couple that came from Norway. This couple landed in Okavango in Namibia because they 

wanted to see wildlife animals in that country and proceed to Cape Town. While they were at the 

airport, one of the immigration officers was holding a small red NSL and a Covid -19 book. This 

couple was surprised to see a book about Covid 19 and so they asked to just have a look at the 

book. Now that immigration officer is our member in Namibia and when he saw the interest of 

this visiting couple, he gave them the books with the NSL and 2 DVDs as a gift. This couple 

appreciated so much and left. They went to a hotel and spent a night. During that night, the male 

partner woke up and began to read the Covid-19 book until late. This man has never known or 

read anything about this virus and he was so pleased to learn more from the NSL. Since they had 

a schedule to go to the park, they woke up early packed and left for a game park. While they 

were there, this couple used to read through the Covid-19 book and in the night, they could 

watch a DVD which was about Health and Daniel series. This was the first time this couple to 

learn something about the 8 laws of health and they were so happy with you P.B and all the 3 

days they stayed in Namibia, they appreciated what they learned. The next day, they took a flight 

to Cape Town, while on the plane, this couple for the first time learned a lot about the papacy 

from the NSL book and from the DVD which the lady was watching you speak about the 

unrevealed truth. You will be interested to know that this couple never attended any church in 

Norway, they were all civil engineers for military aviation. Re-reading the Covid-19 book, the 

female who was reading the book after watching the DVD sermon remained silent for a while 

and asked the husband a question that they have been married for over 8 years and never knew 

who keeps their life. While this couple was discussing, a female worker or air hostess made an 

announcement to fasten the seat belts and pray for a safe landing as there a fault with one engine 

on the left. This news unsettled them and it was when they thought that was their last day and so 

they both played the DVDs and learned how to pray in very few words. They promised God that 

if they would land safely, they shall begin to be God's children. God granted their request and 

just in time, they landed on some private airstrip and everybody on board came out from that 

plane safely. After a few hours, the passengers were taken by helicopters to their destinations and 



when they finally reached Cape Town, they tried to call that good immigration since he had a 

number at the corner of an NSL book and this couple shared with him their experience which I 

was later informed. That Norwegian couple since that day became God's children who believed 

in all the truth God revealed to them. They went back to their country with those materials.”        

 

               From Ghana “This is to let you know that I have received three days ago a couple of 

packages of books you sent parcel post. I would have liked to know if you sent more than two 

packages of books. I really appreciate your helping to spread the gospel through the printed page 

in such a time as this. I wonder if there is any independent ministry in the states that supports the 

spread of the gospel like Truth Triumphant.  

               From Uganda “On 17/March/2021, we received six boxes of literature materials and as 

the post master inquired of what we always get in these boxes, i opened one box and gave him 

several books- a Sunday law book, Great Controversy, ministry of healing, covid-19 book, and a 

tract (who changed it). The attention was more on the covid-19 book and said "my heart is now 

settled because I have a message about this pandemic and sat down to read saying " I must read 

to completion ".  Sister Desire, one of our youth team, distributed books and tracts in a town 

called "Kakiri" and two women after reading the books they each received, started to come to 

worship with her on the sabbath. As she reported to us, we sent elder Wandeega Jackson to visit 

them for a revival weekend to strengthen them in the truth.  Most of the literature materials are 

handed out in towns and cities where by many people upon receiving respond, "wonderful, great, 

God bless you, thank you, etc.” 

Upcoming Appointments 

          May 27-30    by Zoom to Australia  

           June              open???? 

          July  24   Chino Valley, AZ    with Pete and Mary Sanchez. 

                                                           Blessings to you, 

 

                                                           Pastor Bill 



 


